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In this issue:
· Metro Orange Line Extension Briefing & Tour
· No specific threats but LASD has increased security on Metro Rail 

· Cross Valley Connector Grand Opening
· Construction Notice: Intermittent Lane Closures of Jefferson & La Cienega Boulevards

Metro Orange Line Extension Briefing & Tour
Today, transportation aides visited Division 8 for a briefing and tour of the Metro Orange Line (MOL) Extension. A presentation highlighting the alignment provided an overview and project update. In addition, the presentation also included the community relations plan which explained the outreach process. Immediately after, staff boarded a Metro bus for a tour of three stations of the existing MOL and a windshield tour of the alignment under construction. Elected official transportation aides from the office of Los Angeles Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, Congressman Brad Sherman and Assemblymember Bob Blumenfield were present. 

No specific threats but LASD has increased security on Metro Rail 

Media Relations received a number of media calls this morning regarding the recent suicide bombings in Moscow. Reporters were told that although there have been no specific threats here, the LA Sheriff’s Department has increased security on Metro Rail in response to today's deadly bombings in the Moscow subway. The increased security on Metro Rail includes deployment of additional K9 teams throughout the system providing heightened visibility and coverage. We remain diligent in our efforts to provide the safest system for our passengers.

Cross Valley Connector Grand Opening
 

On Saturday, Board Chair Ara Najarian joined City of Santa Clarita officials, Congressman Buck McKeon, representatives from U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer, State Senator Tony Strickland and Supervisor Mike Antonovich as well as private sector representatives to celebrate the grand opening of the Cross Valley Connector. This new 8.5 mile, $245 million east-west roadway provides a direct connection between the I-5 and SR 14, relieving congestion and improving safety. We contributed close to $10 million in Proposition C funds towards the project. Approximately 300 people attended the event.
Construction Notice
Intermittent Lane Closures of Jefferson & La Cienega Boulevards
This Expo construction notice is regarding intermittent lane closures of La Cienega Boulevard and Jefferson Boulevard scheduled for Monday, March 29, 2010 through Friday, April, 30, 2010.
 
What:   Intermittent lane closures for waterline installation
 
Nighttime work hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00 p.m. to 5:30 a.m.
               
Traffic Impacts:
· Northbound and southbound traffic on La Cienega Boulevard will remain open to through traffic, but will occasionally be reduced to one lane in each direction.
· Eastbound and westbound Jefferson Boulevard will remain open to through traffic, but will occasionally be reduced to one lane in each direction.
· Directional signage and electronic message boards will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.
Advisories:
· Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs. 
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